

STATE OF CONNECTICUT CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

January 25, 2021

TO: Service List dated December 7, 2020

FROM: Melanie Bachman, Executive Director MAB

RE: DOCKET NO. 496 - Tarpon Towers II, LLC application for a Certificate of

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 800 Prospect Hill Road,

Windsor, Connecticut.

Comments have been received from The Connecticut Airport Authority, on January 25, 2021. A copy of the comments is attached for your review.

MB/RDM/lm

c: Council Members



TO:

Robert J. Hannon, Connecticut Siting Council Linda Guliuzza, Connecticut Siting Council Daniel P. Lynch, Jr., Connecticut Siting Council John Morissette, Connecticut Siting Council Michael Harder, Connecticut Siting Council Edward Edelson, Connecticut Siting Council Robert Silvestri, Connecticut Siting Council

Executive Director Melanie Bachman, Connecticut Siting Council

FROM:

Kevin A. Dillon, A.A.E., Executive Director, Connecticut Airport Authority

DATE:

January 25, 2021

RE:

DOCKET NO. 496 - Tarpon Towers II, LLC application for a Certificate of

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 800 Prospect Hill Road, Windsor,

Connecticut.

Dear Distinguished Members of the Connecticut Siting Council and Executive Director Bachman,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments regarding Docket No. 496.

Due to this proposed project's proximity to Bradley International Airport, the CAA requests that the proponents file Form FAA 7460, Notice of Proposed Construction or Alteration, with the Federal Aviation Administration. This is a necessary step so the FAA can determine if the project will result in a hazard to air navigation. We respectfully request that the proponents initiate the formal 7460 process to ensure the safety of aviation in the area.

Please feel free to contact me directly at 860-292-2054 if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Kevin A. Dillon, A.A.E.

Executive Director

Connecticut Airport Authority

Kever A. Dullan